
 

 
 

Letter to Applicant 
(consent refused) 

 

Our reference: DOC18/136021 
LOC No: 597131 

Sara Williams 
Phone: 02 6937 2703 

sara.williams@crownland.nsw.gov.au 

 

Department of Industry-Lands and Water  

PO Box 2185 Dangar NSW 2309 

Tel: 1300 886 235 Visit: www.crownland.nsw.gov.au 

Sutton Forest Quarries Pty Ltd  

PO Box 2499 

BONDI JUNCTION NSW 1355 

28 June 2018 

Dear Sir 

Development comprising:  Quarry Access Road and Noise Barrier 
Crown road Crown road north of Lot 12 DP 241054 
Parish Murrimba 
County Camden 

 
Consent is refused by the Minister for Lands and Forestry to the lodgement of applications for 
approval under the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, and other associated 
applications required under other legislation, for the development proposal described above. 

The Department cannot give consent to the construction or proposed construction of a Crown 
Public Road under Section 71 of the Roads Act 1993. Where construction of a Crown Road is 
proposed the applicant is expected to approach Council with a view to having the road transferred 
to Council and then constructed in accordance with Council’s requirements. 

The Department advised you to contact Wingecarribee Shire Council which you have declined to 
do. 

Consent is therefore refused due to the absence of consultation with and concurrence from the 
proposed incoming roads authority, Wingecarribee Shire Council.  

The Department of Industry – Crown Lands is prepared to review this decision following a request 
for a Section 151 Roads Act 1993 road transfer from Wingecarribee Shire Council or evidence to 
the Department’s satisfaction that such a request is forthcoming. It is incumbent on you, as the 
applicant, to commence discussions with Wingecarribee Shire Council regarding this. 

Please note that a copy of this correspondence will be provided to the Department of Planning and 
Environment and to Wingecarribee Shire Council. 

For further information, please contact Sara Williams via the details given in the letter head.  

Yours sincerely 
 

 
Sara Williams 

Property Services Officer 

Department of Industry – Crown Lands, Goulburn 



 

 

Attachment A – Location Map 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


